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The Foundation is a funder that historically made significant multi-year donations primarily in the areas
of Research, Education, Community Health and the Arts. The current year's donation would be expensed
and the balance of a multi-year donation shown as a Commitment in the Notes. This worked well.

Under Standard A80, grants and donations made are required to be recorded as an expense when the
grant or donation has been approved and the recipient advised. Our auditors advised that this required
all of a multi-year donation to be expensed in the year it was approved and the recipient advised.

As a result of this, the Foundation stopped funding multi-year donations.

As part of the XRB's Review of Simple Format Reporting Standards, we would like to comment on three
areas of concern.

1 When the Foundation made a multi-year donation, a report was required showing satisfactory
progress with the project before any additional year funds were remitted.

For a donee, under Standard A62, revenue for grants and donations that have a use or return condition
attached is recorded as a liability which is reduced as the condition is met. If they have no use or return
condition, it is recorded as revenue when the cash is received.

Given that we had a condition of satisfactory reporting, it would appear that a multi-year donation could
potentially be treated differently by the donor and donee in that the donee may only record one year.

2 If all of a multi-year donation is expensed in the year it has been approved and the recipient
advised, the figures shown for donations and creditors could be significant.

This may require a change in Tier leading to additional reporting and audit costs. More importantly, it
could also result in showing a deficit in the Performance Report as the corresponding income to cover
these expected donations is not recorded until some future year. This has the potential to give the
wrong impression about the organization’s viability to readers of the Performance Report.

3 Not funding multi-year projects has a resulting impact on the donee organizations who are now
required to complete year by year applications. This involves staff spending additional time and
resources on administration rather than getting on with the job. It also has the potential to lead to a
shorter outlook rather than a multi-year development plan.

If the application is for a four-year postdoctoral fellowship or research project with no guarantee of
funding for the full period, it is possible they will not be accepted for the fellowship or commit to the
research if the full funding is not in place.

Many of the research projects we have funded, while in the name of a University, are undertaken by
researchers under contract. Where a project has a timeframe spread over many years, our inability to
grant the entire funds creates uncertainty and is not best practice. Previously we were able to grant
funds for a multi-year project, subject only to appropriate progress being made year on year. The
current practice is now to grant one year’s funding and require a new application for future years which
goes before our grants committee for consideration. There are unintended administrative
consequences on both donor and donee through the application of this Standard and frankly we fail to
see any benefit that results.



